Redlands Mesa Grange #487
· Minutes for June 22, 2022
Present:  Andy Pilkington Grange Master, Barry Willits, Vice President, Jeri MacTaggart Secretary, Tammy Marty Treasurer, Michelle Meyers, Christine Haak, Kay Adams, and Joan Hollins. The meeting was called to order at 6:39.
Minutes from the May 18 meeting were reviewed. Tammy moved the minutes be approved and Michelle seconded.  The motion was unanimously approved.
Tammy presented the treasurer’s report. Jeri moved the treasurer’s report be accepted and Joan seconded the motion. It passed unanimously.
Committee Reports:
The membership report: Nothing to report on membership
Old Business: 
Kids Pasta Project:
Michelle Has gathered paperwork on the Kids Pasta Project and Joan will be heading the Grange portion of that for this year. 
July BBQ and Ice Cream Social
The date of July 16th was confirmed. Michelle will talk to Doug about the time to be sure it works for the Firemen. The committee will meet as needed to finalize plans. 
Acoustics:
Discussion on acoustics was tabled until further notice.
Craft Night:
A crafters’ Bee was scheduled for June 23rd from 5-8. We will decide after that if more Craft Nights will be scheduled.
Music Night:
Joan contacted Paul Frazier about the Music Night. We will tentatively plan on Music to start with the BBQ.
Wrap Up of Grange Cleanup:
The old playground equipment was cleaned up or marked for removal. The metal is gone and we still need to move the boat. A decision still needs to be made about where, when, and how to move the water company storage van. Barry will water the trees once a month during the monthly Grange meeting. Kay will donate fertilizer for the trees and apply. We still need to make plans to dig up thistle in various locations in the yard.
Grange rental – Birthday Celebration
Andy will be at the birthday celebration and will arrange for opening and closing the Hall.


Survey:
We will make color copies. Joan and Jeri will each make 100 copies and have them available for the birthday celebration and the BBQ. We will also have membership forms available at the BBQ.

New Business:
Due to the length of the meeting, no all New Business was moved to the next monthly meeting which will be July 20th at 6:30 at the Grange Hall.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:30.



